Dauphin MPT Joint Park Authority

February 26, 2024 - Meeting Minutes    

Meeting called to order 7:01 PM 

Attendees: Tim Wenrich, Mike Cohen, Jeff Thrush, Nikki O’Gorman, Larry Cooney


Nikki chaired the meeting. 

No minutes were available from the January meeting. They will be approved along with the February minutes at the March meeting. 

Treasurer’s report delivered by Tim. Fourth quarter Township contribution received after report was submitted. A motion to approve report was made by Nikki, seconded by Larry.

Discussed the use of the old tennis courts by baseball for practice. It was determined the courts are in too bad of shape for such use. Tim will notify baseball they are not available. 

Eagle Scout lightning notification project - Scout wants to install notification signs. It was decided signs can be posted in the pool area. Nikki will notify scout. 

Opening Day is April 13. Bathrooms will be open around April 1. Temporary port-a-potties will be delivered the first week in March for pre-season activities. 

Tim will have the lighting motion sensor in the women’s bathroom inspected. The timer may need to be adjusted. 

Larry will contact Ed at Light-Hiegel to get specs and bids on track resurfacing. 

Nikki has a call this week with several people and DCNR regarding an upcoming pool grant. 

Pool Board to vote next week on the $3,500 fee to prepare the DCNR grant. If they vote no – they are on their own.

A tree branch near the large pavilion needs to be removed. Shannon will call Good’s. 

A motion was made by Nikki to approve Future Stars’ use of Kennedy Field for their usual fee of $500. Tim will request their updated insurance info. Seconded by Jeff. Approved unanimously by the Board. 

Meeting adjourned 7:45 PM. 


